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• Completed 31 work orders
• The quarterly HVAC preventative maintenance has 

been completed in the High School
• The lights in the Auditorium have been upgraded 

to a LED bulb
• All of the stop-the-bleed kits have been installed 

Districtwide
• The Vikings men’s and women’s varsity and junior-

high baseball fields have been maintained and 
lined for 18 games in April

• The television and vcr removal for recycling 
program is on-going

• We have started the process of deep cleaning the 
restrooms.  The process involves the use of RJ8, 
steam pressure washer, and a blower/ suction to 
sanitize and disinfect

General Updates
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Auditorium Lighting
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East and West Elementary ‘stop 
the  bleed’ Kits installed
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Administration Building 
landscaping – Earth Day
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Completed Tasks
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Completed April Work Orders
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Completed Work Orders
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Completed Work Orders
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• The staff is a work in progress.  We will be conducting interviews and hiring to fill 

positions as needed.

• Budget:

• 1st Shift – (3) Full-time equivalents

• Flex Shift – (2) FTE’s

• 2nd Shift – (6) FTE equivalents

• 1st Shift(6am-2:30pm) Maintenance Techs – Jason Bittenbender, Dave Arneil

• Flex Shift(9am-5pm)Maintenance/Janitorial staff – Cassie Volunski, John Koytek

• 1st shift Janitorial Staff(6am-2:30pm) – Bill Davis, Mike Gawel, Matt Wood
• 2nd shift Janitorial - Kayla Pacuilli, Taylor Pacuilli, JoAnn Hector, Terri Jones, Ron

Ochwat, Helene Czerw, Michelle Lokuta, James Trotter, Joyce Frank, Paul Harrison, 
Donald Sparacino

Staffing
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• HVAC filter change –out at East and West Elementary

• Continued support for Spring athletics

• Restroom deep clean in East Elementary and West Elementary

• Chiller project at East Elementary

• Completion of the television and vcr removal at the High School

Scheduled Projects
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Employee Recognition

• This month I would like to recognize Dave 
Arneil.  Dave has been with us since 
December of 2021.  His dedication to the 
District is admirable and notable.  Dave 
comes to work every day determined to 
make the facilities better, he is skilled at 
repairing some of the small engine 
equipment, plumbing issues, and assisting 
with HVAC issues.  Dave is an employee we 
can count on to have a good attitude and 
has the ability to work well with others.  He 
is a true asset to the District.



Brian West
Director of Facilities

(570)650-7403
bwest@riversidesd.com


